
 

 

Easter Bunny left a basket of               
chocolates for each Junior & Senior 

Infant class today. Thank you to 
Scoil Thomáis Parents’ Association  
who sponsored the Easter Bunny 

basket again this year. .  

Athletics News : Fingal League                                                                    

Well done to athletes from 3rd, 4th 5th & 6th  

Classes who took part in the Fingal Athletics League 

event in Porterstown on Tuesday 20th  March.                

Scoil Thomais enjoyed some very impressive runs, 

with many of our athletes achieving high places in 

their races.  Scoil Thomáis iwill be represented n 

the Fingal Finals in Morton  Stadium, Santry  on 

Tuesday 10th April.  
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IMPORTANT — NUT BASED FOODS 
Parents are reminded that nut products are 

not allowed in school. Please do not give 

these foods to your child as these products 

pose a real risk for pupils with nut allergies in 

the class.  Parents and pupils are reminded 

that children should not share school 

snacks/lunches with other pupils.  This 

guideline is for the safety of pupils with food  

allergies. The school requests  the                     

co-operation of all families with this matter.  

Help Keep our School Yard 
and Grounds Litter Free  

GAA  News from Scoil Thomáis 
 The Junior Boys’ Hurling team continues to train on Tuesdays 

& Fridays at lunchtime with teachers Mr Ryan & Mr O Connor  

in  preparation for their upcoming  Cuman na mBunscol 

league games. A letter has been sent home with all hurling 

team pupils with details of the upcoming games schedule.           

Bus transport will be arranged for ‘away’ games and ‘home 

games will be played in Somerton. Parents are asked to assist 

with transporting pupils to Somerton.  

The Lunchtime League for 2nd Classes organised by           
Mr J Gurhy & Ms Moran is continuing with many                  

competitive matches so far. Congratulations to all the 
boys and girls taking part who are practicing many skills 

and playing fantastic as teams. Semi-finals and finals 
will be played after the Easter break. 

EASTER PRAYER SERVICE: 
Senior Infant & First Class pupils 
will have a class based prayer 
service from the Grow in Love          
RE programme to celebrate the            

message of Easter.  

IMPORTANT MESSAGE FOR PARENTS  

Parents should constantly remind your 

children about safety skills when out of 

school or home. Children should know their 

Stay Safe Rules  SAY NO, GET AWAY, 

TELL A TRUSTED ADULT if approached 

by strangers or unknown adults.   

School Tours have been  
organised by teachers for all 

classes.  Tours will take place 
during the month of  June.   

An Information letter about each class 
tour will be sent home after Easter by  
your child’s teacher with details about 
the tour venue, date of the trip and fee 
payable. The school seeks to keep the 

cost of trips to a minimum but the cost of 
bus transport must be factored into the 
tour costs.  Payments for tours must be 
made online via Aladdin  e-payments 
system. Tour fees must be paid before 

Friday 27th April so that the school can 
finalise numbers of pupils and transport 

arrangements for each  tour.   

Confirmation Reception in the  
Community Centre: Thursday 26th April.   

Each year Scoil Thomáis Parents’ Association 
organises tea/coffee and cakes in the                 

Community Centre after the Confirmation 
Ceremony for pupils and their families. This 

is an enjoyable event where Confirmation 
families have a chance to meet. In order to run 

this event the PA need  6- 8 parent/adult           
volunteers to help out from 11 am to 1pm on 
26th April. A letter  will be sent to 5th class 

parents seeking helpers for this year so please 
offer your help if you can attend.                                            

Contact scoilthomaisparents@gmail.com if 
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School Closures: please note 

EASTER: School will close tomorrow Friday 23rd March at 12 noon           

for the Easter break and will re-open on Monday 9th April at 9am.  

Please ensure that your child is collected on time on Friday.  

Early Closing: All classes ( including 1stñ5th) will finish at 1.40 pm on 

Thursday 26th April, the day of Confirmation.  

Happy 
Easter   

to  all Scoil 
Thomáis  

pupils & their   
families 

INTO PRESIDENT VISIT 
Scoil Thomáis  welcomed the                   

President of the Irish National Teachers 
Organisation (INTO)  Mr John Boyle on 
Tuesday 13th March. President Boyle 
presented Seachtain na Gaeilge Art 
Competition prizes to the  winners 

from Infants to Sixth class. The school 
choir under the direction of  teachers                     
Ms Healy & Ms Brennan sang at the 

prize giving ceremony. Mr Boyle then 
joined the school staff for lunchbreak.  

 

 

After the Snow!  
Thank you to parents 
and pupils for your        

co-operation with the 
restricted gate and 

classroom access on Monday 5th 
March and following days as the 

school got back in action after the 
severe weather in early March. 
Caretakers Eamon and Mick did 
great work clearing snow on the 
school grounds. During the week 

Fingal CoCo sent a digger to clear 
the snowdrifts from the yard areas 
so that the classes could safely use 
the yard. Also well done to those 
parents who helped with clearing 
footpaths on the previous Sunday 
to allow for the safe return to 

school. Hopefully warmer weather 
will come soon !  

INTO President 
welcomed by                     

Ms OõSullivan SnaG 
Co-ordinator,  

Mr Ryan Staff Rep, 
Ms McGarry &               

Ms Ryan.  

Scoil Thomáis Annual Fundraising Walk                
Sunday 29th April @11am in Phoenix Park. 
School families are asked to come along and 
support this event. Pupils in all classes will 
receive sponsorship cards after Easter and          

parents, family & friends are asked to sponsor 

your child for the walk. Funds raised go       
towards improvements works on the school 
grounds. Please put this date in your diary.  

The School Choir  

Art Prize Winners  



 

 

The Service of Light for Confirmation 

pupils took place on Thursday 8th 

March and pupils were well prepared by 

teachers Ms OõReilly and Ms McCarthy. Special 

thanks to the School Choir trained by               

Ms Brennan & Ms Healy for their lovely singing 

which enhanced the ceremony. Confirmation  

pupils and their teachers attended a Retreat as 

part of their preparation in the Emmaus Centre, 

Swords on Friday 9th March.  

Reminder that Confirmation Mass is on  

Thursday 26th April at 11am in the Church 

and Fr Brendan will be the celebrant.                 
The Parentsõ  Association will organise fitting and  

distribution of Confirmation Robes again this year. A 

note will be sent home by the PA after Easter break 

with details and costs etc. of robes.  

Scoil Thom§is Parentsõ   

Association has organised 

an EASTER BAKE SALE 

in the school hall on          

Friday 23rd March from              
9.15am until 11.30am                                            

(close at 12 noon for  Easter hols)  
The Bake Sale will be open to Parents and 

other adults from 9am ñ9.30am so come 

along after you drop your children to 

school and purchase some lovely cakes. 

Donations of homemade cakes, buns etc 

are welcome from school families and may 

be left into the school hall from 8.50am on 

Friday morning. Funds raised will be used 

to fund sports activities and equipment for 

the benefit of all pupils. The school will 

also make a donation to Special Olympics 

Ireland from proceeds of the Bake Sale .  
All classes will have a chance to come to 

the Bake Sale during the morning with 

teacher. Pupils are asked to bring in û2  

for shopping. Pupils should also bring a 

lunch box to take the cakes etc home.              

As there are some pupils at school with nut 

allergies, all bakes bought at the Bake 

Sale are to be brought home and  

 must  not be eaten at school.  

We ask for your co -operation with this 

policy in the interests of the health 

and safety of all our pupils .  
Scoil Thomáis received very good news  recently with the 
awarding of Digital School of Distinction status ( accredited              

by the Dept of Education) in recognition of its ongoing              
development of ICT to support teaching and learning.                

Well done to all the pupils and staff and to the ICT team of 

teachers who worked on the school submission.   

CHESS LESSONS             
Each 4th Class will have 

weekly chess lessons           
starting on Thursday 12th 
April with visiting chess  

teacher Una O’Baoill who 
teaches chess skills to the pupils as 

Gaeilge. Chess is a great game for training 
children to think & problem solve.                  

The lessons will span 4 weeks and will be 
paid from school funds. Scoil Thomais 

chess club continues at lunchtimes under 
the supervision of Ms Steen and many  

pupils are enjoying their games.   

EASTER CAMPS IN SCOIL THOMÁIS  

Week1: An Easter Tech Camp will run from                             

Monday 26th to Thursday 29th March  for pupils from                

1stñ5th Classes organised by Ms Goulding.   

Week 2:  Be Active Sports Camp will run from                                

Tuesday 3rd to Friday 6th April organised by                                     

Mr N & Mr J Gurhy & Mr Ryan.  

Limited places still available in camps - apply immediately  

Scoil Thomáis welcomed back Niall de Búrca 

who enthralled the pupils ( and teachers) in all 

classes on Wednesday 21st March with his  

storytelling sessions. Thanks you to teacher             

Ms Steen for organising the event.  

FIRST PENANCE for pupils preparing for 
First Communion will take place this                

Thursday 22nd March at 7.30pm                      
in the Church with Fr Brendan.  Thank you 

to teachers Mr Gurhy, Ms Galligan,                 
Ms Moran & Mr Bracken for their work in 
preparing the ceremony with the pupils.  
First Communion Mass : Saturday 16th May  

 

 

Seachtain na Gaeilge 

was celebrated in 

Scoil Thomáis last 

week from 12th to 16th March 

with activities in all classes.  

The school corridors and               

halla were decorated with lovely art work 

from pupils, Irish flags and banners.  

All classes took part in Céilis sa halla during 

the week and pupils dressed in ‘green’ to 

celebrate Irish culture and Irish language. 

Pupils enjoyed a concert of traditional music 

and song with musicans from Áirneáin on  

Friday 16th March.  A special Art competition 

on the theme of Bliain na Gaeilge had many 

entries from all classes and the winners were 

presented with their prizes by special visitor, 

INTO President John Boyle.  

Comhgairdeas do na  muinteoiri agus do na 

daltaí a thug tacáiocht d’imeachtai Gaeilge  

ar son Seachtain na Gaeilge 

Well done to the teachers and pupils who 

supported Gaeilge events for SnaG.  

Comórtas Ealaíne Seachtain na Gaeilge 2017 

Comhgairdeas/Congratulations to all our 

pupils who took part in our S na G Art   

Competition.  Winners from each class:  

Naíonáin Shóisir:Evelyn Delaney, 

Charlie Cahill, Akari Murphy,  

Naíonáin Shinsir:Aisling Lawlor,  

Cormac O'Farrell, Saoirse Cullinan,                   

Summer Fox. 

Rang 1: Rafael Bragarea, Emily Ryan,  

Dara Reilly             

Rang 2: Luke McKeown, Ekaterina Ivanova,  

Mina Chalawii,  Rahela Paun,                        

Rang 3:Jamie McElduff, Árann Redfern        

Amina Herenda      

Rang 4:  David Flynn, Eoin O'Brien            

Katherine Pavlov, Amy Sheridan         

Rang 5:Kamila Pajdzik, Grace Hanna     

 Nina Gavrilas           

Rang 6:  

Louis Price , Khadijah Benrabah  

Lovely prizes were presented to all the 

class winners by our special visitor INTO 

President John Boyle on Tuesday 13th 

March during Seachtain na Gaeilge.                    

Go raibh míle maith agat to                    

Ms E O’Sullivan, SnaG organiser.  

RELATIONSHIP & SEXUALITY EDUCATION 

RSE lessons will be taught to all classes from 

Infants - 6th Classes during the week                

14th—18th May  as part of the SPHE                       

curriculum and in accordance with Scoil 

Thomáis RSE policy.  Parents will receive an 

Information  letter and details of the content of 

the lessons to be taught to your child                  

in mid April. The full text of the school RSE 

policy is available on www.scoilthomais.ie 

A short Information Meeting for parents will be 

held  in  the school on the morning of  

Friday 27th April  at 9.10am organised by 

teacher Ms McMahon SPHE co-ordinator.             

The purpose of the meeting is to outline the 

content of the RSE lessons at each class level 

and to inform parents of the teaching                     

methodologies and resources to be used.           

There will be an opportunity  to respond to any        

questions parents may have about the lessons,  

Cycle Safety Training Lessons for 5th Classes 
organised by Cycling Ireland and the 
Dept of Transport will start on 30th 

April with eight sessions. The lessons 
include class based training on road 
safety as well as outdoor sessions 

learning cycle safety skills on bikes provided by 
Cycle Ireland tutors. All pupils will be provided 
with a helmet for the sessions on the bikes  - or 

pupils may bring their own helmets to school. The 
cost of the course is ú10 per pupil ( payable via          
Aladdin epayments) which is very good value for 
money. Scoil Thom§is Parentsô Assoc. contribute 
an additional ú5 per pupil for the course.    

BOARD OF MANAGEMENT 
The next meeting of Scoil Thomáis BOM will 

be held on Tuesday 17th April at 7pm.  

School Calendar 2018/19 

School will reopen on Thursday 30th           

August 2018 for the next school year.                      

The full calendar will be on the website.  


